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1 years of Club TBS!!years of Club TBS!!
Join us as we celebrate with an evening of

at

Temple Beth SholomTemple Beth Sholom
401 Roslyn Road

Saturday, February 1 
7:30pm to midnight

Saturday, February 1 $136 per person$136 per person

sign up online at www.clubtbs2020.com 
call 516.621.2288 ext. 110 or 111

checks made payable to Temple Beth Sholom

for more information, contact
Cheri Dubner: ckdubner@gmail.com

Jocelyn Wasserman: jocelynwasserman@gmail.com
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FROM THE RABBI’S DESK
by Rabbi Alan B. Lucas

Living Once - Dying Twice

Living once and dying twice?! 
That seems like an absurd idea. 

We only live once and we only die 
once, or at least such is the common 
experience of the human race. Not 
so, claims the Psalmist of Old: “Nish-
kati Ke-met Mi-lev”, “I am forgotten 
like a dead man, out of mind and out 
of heart.” (Psalm 31:13) What I believe 
the psalmist is teaching is that if 
after a loved one dies and is buried 
in the ground – if the survivors then 

put their loved one out of mind and out of 
their heart, then such a deceased person 
is condemned to die a second time. He or 
she literally dies twice. The first death is the 
one that our bodies suffer – the second is 
when we are forgotten, when no one cares 
enough to remember us.  

Despite all of the great advances in medical 
science, we have not yet eliminated death 
from our human experience.  It is not within 
our power to prevent those we love from 
dying. But it is entirely within our power to 
determine whether our deceased shall die a 
second, unnecessary death.

There are a number of ways that we Jews go 
about preventing such a tragedy. The best is to conduct our lives 
in such a way as to emulate the values and concerns that were 
of importance to our loved ones when they were alive. We then 
become a living memorial. When we name children after a loved 
one who has died, we also perpetuate their presence in our 
lives. We conduct a wonderful program as part of our student’s 
preparation for their Bar and Bat Mitzvah where we give parents 
an opportunity to explain why they chose the names they did 
for their children and speak a bit about the loved one for whom 
they were named. 

Another way to memorialize a loved one is through a Memorial 
Plaque in our sanctuary. Anyone who has been in our Main 
Sanctuary has noticed the Memorial Plaques along the back wall. 
Many families have found this to be a meaningful way to keep 
the memory of loved ones alive. These plaques become a zecher 
olom, an everlasting memorial to their departed. You can contact 
the Temple office for more information on how to arrange for a 
Memorial Plaque.

Judaism also helps us remember through a brilliant system of 
laws and rituals. Shiva, Kaddish, Yhartzeit (Solgarde) and Yizkor - 
are all wonderful aids in helping us remember the life and love 
of a close one. 

I am often puzzled and pained when I see children who do 
not observe these basic customs. Too often a Yhartzeit goes 
unnoticed or a Yizkor time is forgotten. And in doing so, our loved 
ones recede out of mind and out of memory. Every morning and 
every evening at Minyan we pause before the Kaddish is recited 
to read the names of the Yartzeits for that day, and too often no 
one is present to fulfill the act of remembrance through Kaddish. 
But for those who are there, it is a powerful and meaningful 

moment. 

The time has come for a strengthening of 
these values and these customs. When you 
receive a Yhartzeit notice, please make the 
effort to attend synagogue and say Kaddish 
- on the Yahrtzeit day. Come and keep your 
loved one's memory alive. 

People frequently ask me why it is necessary 
to come to shul to remember a loved one. 
“If I stand in my kitchen and offer a silent 
prayer - is that not just as good as coming 
for Minyan?”

The truth is that good intentions are not 
sufficient. Unless you ground those good 

intentions in a discipline and regimen more likely than not what 
began as a beautiful gesture of remembrance will end as another 
in a long line of personal commitments and resolutions that are 
forgotten. 

Judaism offers you a wonderful opportunity to maintain the 
bond of love and friendship with those who have died through 
Kaddish, through prayer in the context of a supportive and 
loving faith community. Death ends life, but it does not end 
a relationship. Join us at Minyan to honor your loved one and 
perpetuate their memory in your life.

Rabbi  Alan B. Lucas
 

  There are a number of 
ways that we Jews go about 
preventing such a tragedy. 

The best is to conduct our lives 
in such a way as to emulate the 
values and concerns that were 

of importance to our loved 
ones when they were alive. 

We then become a 
living memorial.

Rabbi Alan B. Lucas
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SHOLOM RIDERS CRUSH THE ISRAEL RIDE!

CANTOR'S NOTES
by Cantor Ofer Barnoy

Dear Friends,

As you know, Marsha and I rode 
together 165 miles on bicycles 

throughout the south of Israel as 
part of the annual  five-day Israel 
Ride, sponsored by Hazon and the 
Arava Institute. Both organizations 
do sacred work in promoting health, 
harmony and green energy. They 
provide a space for incredible young 
adults of all faiths to put their minds 
to work and come up with solutions 
to some of 

the most vexing challenges facing Israel 
and the world today.  

Our journey began in Jerusalem and 
took us through a number of towns, 
finally ending up in Eilat. The scenery we 
rode through was breath-taking and the 
cherry on top was doing it all with our 
dear members Louis Naviasky and his 
sweet friend Ivan, Rebecca and Morty 
Schaja and Lisa Blaustein. The Samuel's 
from Shelter rock Jewish Center joined 
our group as well and we all had great fun 
whizzing up and down the rolling hills 
of the Negev, sometimes riding on major roads assisted by the 
police and sometimes riding through pastoral kibbutzim where 
the smell of cow manure almost knocked us off our bikes...lol.

This annual ride is, of course, a significant fundraiser for these 
two institutions. The amount of work and effort that goes into 
planning and executing it is mind-boggling. The details include 
coordinating with the various police, army and security forces to 
keep us all safe, to making sure that all 160 riders have a room 
to sleep in every night. When our buses finally dropped us off 
at our hotels or hostels every evening, 
our keys were waiting for us and our 
luggage was already in our rooms. 
Every detail was taken care of and 
this is all because they appreciate the 
efforts we made in raising the money 
they need to continue their work in 
improving the environment in Israel, 
both agriculturally and politically. The 
Arava Institute purposely offers an 
environment of equality and tolerance 
for Arabs, Christians and Jews to learn 
from each other and work together on 
solutions because they all understand 

that Israel is a small country, even including Gaza, and a clean 
environment doesn't differentiate between people of different 
faiths. It affects everyone the same way and they are ALL 
responsible for its health.

Therefore, Marsha and I would like to take this opportunity for 
allowing us to complete this amazing mission. Joining the ride 
meant that we committed to a significant threshold of funds 
raised and we couldn't have reached our goal without each and 
every one of you that donated generously in our honor. We truly 
appreciate it and please know that your funds are being used for 
amazing purposes that embrace the ideals of love and unity in a 
land that desperately needs it.

Please enjoy these few photos from our 
ride. We hope that next time we attempt 
it, many more of you will join us.

Go Sholom Riders!!!   

Cantor Ofer  Barnoy
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L ulei Torat’cha sha’ashu’ay, az 
avad’ti b’on’yi

 If the Torah had not been my 
delight, I would have perished 
in my affliction.

-Psalm 119:92

If there is one verse that sums 
up my professional experience 
of being a rabbi and teacher 
of Torah, this might be it. 

I love Torah so much! For me it is 
a combination of the intellectual 
stimulation that Torah study gives me 
combined with the opportunity to 
translate that learning into meaningful 
action that motivates me. Not to 
mention the opportunity to bring that 
excitement to others (like you!).

Yet I find the Psalmist to be reflecting 
a view that need not be held 
exclusively by those of us who toil 
in Torah professionally. The poet is 
describing his experience with Torah as one of delight 
and enjoyment, as opposed to a burden and heavy load. 
That is not to say that living a life of Torah does not come 
with some challenges. But even within the rules and 
regulations, the proscribed behaviors and restrictions, 
what is being described is an aspirational view that 
declares in unequivocal terms that Torah is fun, playful 
and life affirming.

This is exactly the feeling that I get on Shabbat following 
our morning Torah study. For those that do not yet 
know or have not attended, each Shabbat morning we 
begin our prayer experience with shaharit (the morning 
service) in the chapel at 9 am, followed by 20 minutes or 
so of looking at the weekly Torah portion, before joining 
the rest of the congregation in the Sanctuary. Though it 
is a relatively short amount of time, these moments of 
study give us the opportunity to engage our Holy texts 

adding contour, meaning and joy to our Jewish lives. 
It is hard to describe the feeling in the room. There is 
energy, a buzz, an excitement that comes from having 
our hearts and souls lit up by Torah study. We react and 
interact with the text just as much as with each other. 
We grapple with our weekly Torah reading and the 
opportunity it presents us to ask “Where am I in this 
story”?

I bring all of this to the surface for a few reasons. The 
first is to make sure that everyone knows that this 
opportunity exists at TBS. But perhaps more importantly 

I share the excitement and impact 
of this change to celebrate and 
publicize how successful we have 
been in just a few short months 
after launch. The response has 
been very gratifying and over- 
whelmingly positive. Additionally 
it has been instructive about what 
you are looking for in your Shabbat 
experience at TBS. We are a diverse 
congregation with diverse interests 
and needs in terms of Shabbat. 

Hopefully we have created some frameworks to broaden 
the possibility for engagement on Shabbat.

If you have not done so yet, I hope you will join us in the 
coming weeks and months to try it out for yourselves. 
Together, through our engagement with Torah and our 
Tradition, we can bring the words of the Psalmist to life 
and truly delight in Torah.

Rabbi  Uri D. Allen

FROM THE DESK OF RABBI URI ALLEN
by Rabbi Uri Allen

Lulei Torat’cha sha’ashu’ay, az avad’ti b’on’yi

I love Torah so much! 
For me it is a combination of 
the intellectual stimulation 
that Torah study gives me 

combined with the opportunity 
to translate that learning 

into meaningful action 
that motivates me....  

 Rabbi Uri D. Allen

Our temple office needs 
some helping hands for our mailings. 

If you are able to help us out 
even for just a few hours, 

please call the main office 
at 516-621-2288.
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If you know of someone in the hospital, at home 
recuperating, someone who suffered a loss in the 
family, or someone who is celebrating a simcha of any 
kind, please take a moment and send us an email at 
clergy@tbsroslyn.org. The more we know, the more 
we can show we care

Creating a CARING Community. 
Sad news? Glad news? 

Please share it with us so we can help.
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FROM THE EXECUTIVE BOARD
by Lewis Bartell, Vice President of Administration

A s many of you know, this past year TBS amended its Consti-
tution and one of the changes was to establish the VP of Ad-

ministration. I consider myself lucky and fortunate to be the first 
person to serve in this position. While I have no one’s example to 
follow, I view this as an opportunity to make the position every-
thing I believe it should be. 

The stated purpose of the position is to address all matters 
related to the administration of the Temple. I expect that many 
of the matters I will work on will be of the mundane, everyday 
variety, but I am excited for the opportunity to address those 
matters that will help move the Temple into the next phase of 
our existence. 

By way of example some of the matters I have already been 
involved with include: security arrangements; the physical 
plant of the Temple; and legal matters related to the Temple. I 
look forward to working closely with the Executive Director, 
the President and Executive Vice President, Chairs of various 
committees, the Clergy and the Temple staff to address issues 
that not only impact us on a day-to-day basis, but over the long 
term as well. 

SECURITY RELATED ISSUES

The Temple is in the final stages of retaining an outside security 
company to develop and provide security procedures to be 
implemented for the ECC and Religious schools to address 
potential events and circumstances that might arise. Once these 
procedures are finalized, the outside security company will assist 
the Temple in implementing the procedures and will provide 
training sessions for administrative and school staff.

FINE ARTS COLLECTION

As we are all aware, TBS possesses a magnificent and extensive 
collection of fine art. An important aspect of safeguarding our 
Fine Arts collection is making sure that it is properly insured. As 
part of that process we need to periodically have the collection 
appraised to make sure that proper insurance coverage is in 
place. We are beginning the process of updating the inventory 
of the collection and will undertake having the collection 
appraised.

GRANTS

We are continuing our efforts to apply for grants and funding 
from both governmental and private programs to update and 
safeguard the Temple facility. These applications involve a great 
deal of time and effort by our dedicated Temple staff. We have 
been fortunate enough to have received several of these grants 

over the past number of years and intend to continue our efforts 
to secure this type of funding in the future.

These are but just a few examples of the matters that I have been 
addressing in the early days as the VP of Administration. It is my 
hope that I will be able to handle these and similar matters so 
that it frees up time for the President, Executive Vice President, 
Clergy and staff, allowing them to focus on moving us, as a 
congregation, forward into the upcoming decade. 

Wishing all of us a Happy, Healthy and Administratively Produc-
tive 2020!!!!!

Lewis
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FROM MAKOM
by Rabbi Uri Allen, Makom Director

FOLLOW US 
ON INSTAGRAM
MAKOMTBS

G reat stuff keeps happening at Makom! We took our 
students to see the critically acclaimed film JoJo Rabbit, 

which explores themes of good and evil against the backdrop 
of a ten-year-old German boy at the end of World War II. Our 
conversation following the film was inspiring as our students 
really internalized and grappled with the material on a high level.

Activ8 recently spent some time in the TBS kitchen preparing a 
hot meal for residents of Glory House – a transitional facility that 
helps women and men get on back on their feet following some of 
life’s most difficult struggles. The Activ8 team was also a key com-
ponent to the religious school Chanukah celebration this year!

Rabbi  Uri D. Allen

Please join us for an
exclusive film screening
MONDAY, MARCH 16, 2020
6:30 PM @ TBS
For students (grades 7-12) & 
their parents and open to the 
entire TBS congregation screenagersmovie.com

 MYDOC  PRODUCT IONS  PRESENTS  IN  ASSOC IAT ION WIT H  IND IEFL IX  A  F I LM BY DELANEY  RUSTON “SCREEN AGERS”
            GEOFF  SCHAAF   DAN MC COMB  DELANEY  RUSTON        ER IK  DUGGER  DELANEY  RUSTON

         GEN  CHASE   HE ID I  PA IGE        PAUL  BR ILL            SC I LLA  ANDREEN  KAR IN  GORNICK
L ISA  TABB         DELANEY  RUSTON  L ISA  TABB  SC ILLA  ANDREEN         DELANEY  RUSTON

DIRECTORS  OF
PHOTOGRAPHY

ED ITED
BY

ASSOC IATE
PRODUCERS

MUSIC
BY

EXECUT IVE
PRODUCERS

PRODUCED
BY

DIRECTED
BY

GROWING UP IN THE DIGITAL  AGE

Save the Dates
January 27 – Performance of Voices from the Fire

February 10 – Speaker: Abe Baker-Butler on the topic of vaping. 
March 16 – Screenagers film about teens and screens.
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B'AT MITZVAH

EMMA COHEN
Daughter of Sara & Jeffrey

January 4

L’DOR V’DOR – From Generation to Generation
Create a lasting legacy of your family’s connection to Temple Beth Sholom 

with the purchase of an engraved brick for the Courtyard 
in our new Early Childhood and Lifelong Learning Center. 

YOU CAN EVEN CHOOSE BETWEEN TWO SIZED BRICKS:
Size 4"x8": Cost: $180 per brick or 3 for $500

(Each brick can include 3 lines of text with up to 14 characters)
Size 12"x12": Cost: $540 per brick 

     (Each brick can include 8 lines of text with up to 16 characters)

Characters include letters, numbers, symbols, and spaces. For more information contact: 
Rachel Schor at rschor1234@gmail.com

We will be dedicating newly purchased bricks for the courtyard
in our Early Childhood & Lifelong Learning Center in the spring.
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H appy New Year! The Early Child-
hood Center welcomes in 2020 

with a wonderful new Havdalah 
event. Our Pre-K classes and the Gan 
class from the religious school will 
celebrate Havdalah under the stars. 
The evening promises to be a beauti-
ful service encompassing astronomy 
and the rituals of Havdalah. 

The children in our 3s classes have 
been leaning about what it means 
to do a mitzvah. The children made 
Chanukah cards that they gave 

to the Senior Citizens who came to visit Temple Beth 
Sholom.  

The toddlers will invite their parents to Shabbat 
Twogether. Shabbat will be celebrated with music, 
led by Rabbi Allen, followed by Challah baking.

Chanukah was celebrated with classroom parties, 
latkes, sufganiyot, dreidel games and, of course, 
lighting the candles on the chanukiah. Fun was had by 
all! 

We are continuously adding new and innovative programs.  
Please come by for a tour to see our wonderful preschool!

Warmly,  Suzy

BARNET & ANNETTE OSTROW 
EARLY CHILDHOOD CENTER

by Suzy Freier, Director of Early Childhood Center

Wed.-Fri., 1/1-1/3	 Wed-Fri Winter Recess 
	 (No Classes)
Mon. 1/6	 Classes Resume
Fri. 1/17	 Shabbat Twogether 
	 12:00 – 12:30 PM 
	 (For Toddlers Only)
Mon. 1/20	 Martin Luther King Day 
	 (No Classes)
Sat. 1/25	 Hooray For Havdalah 5:30 PM 
	 (For our 4 year olds)
Mon.-Fri. 2/17-2/21	 Presidents’ Birthday Recess 
	 (No Classes)
Mon. 2/24	 Classes Resume

January/February Highlights
Mark your calendars 

If you or anyone you know would like to know more 
about our school, please call us at 516-621-1171.

Mini Minyan: Come join other young families with children 
0 to 5 years old for this 
interactive and fun Shabbat 
morning service. Mini Minyan 
is held in the Youth Lounge 
from 10:45-11:45 on 
January 11, 25
February 1, 8, 29

Exercising

Team Building

VISIT THE JUDAICA SHOPPE BY APPOINTMENT

PLEASE CONTACT: 
Cindy Katz at ckat625@aol.com or 516-697-3717 or
Amy Magid at ampm61@gmail.com or 516-625-4558
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RELIGIOUS SCHOOL
by Sharon Solomon, Director of Religious School

Looking Ahead
Mark your calendars

Sat., 1/11	 Shabbat Family Experience/		
	 Mishpacha Minyan and Mini Minyan
Sat., 1/25	 Mishpacha family Service and 
	 Torah Readers and Mini Minyan
Sat., 2/1	 Mini Minyan
Sat., 2/8	 Shabbat Family Experience and 
	 Mini Minyan
Sat., 2/29	 Mishpacha Family Service and 
	 Torah Readers and Mini Minyan

W e are very proud to have started 
a program this year between 

our Zayin, 7th grade, students and the 
seniors at the Atria in Roslyn Harbor.  
We have been fortunate to obtain the 
Better Together Grant through Legacy 
Heritage Programming. This grant al-
lows us, over a three year period, to 
bring our Zayin students to the Atria 
to have engagement between our 
youth and seniors in the community.

Once a month, for 8 months, the 
Zayin students and seniors meet and 

have engagement components to their get togethers where 
they share conversation, refreshments and form friendships 
and bonds through special activities. Our goal is to have each 
group learn from each other.  

We have had three wonderful gatherings so far this year on 
Sundays – October 27th, November 24th and December 8th.  

Our first session was a Getting to Know You Meet and Greet. 
We had a short introduction to the program and played an 
icebreaker game, shared brunch and 
had a formal picture and videotaping 
of all the participants. Each student was 
paired with a senior and they guided 
and instructed the seniors on how to 
use various means of technology such as 
iPads and phones.

During our second session we explored 
the Jewish culture of doing mitzvot (good 
deeds). We braided and baked challah 
(the traditional Shabbat bread) together, 
creating partnerships in community. 
They were able to choose different 
toppings to adorn their challahs. Seniors 
shared their wonderful memories of 
cooking and baking for the holidays with the students. Students 
taught the seniors how to look up recipes on cooking and baking 
websites on ipads. We incorporated the theme of Hachnasat 
Orchim (welcoming guests), a worthy lesson for young and old.

For our third session they started off sharing conversations and 
refreshments. Students taught the seniors how to use different 
apps and shared their preferences in music as they explored the 
sites. They enjoyed a holiday snack of potato latkes with apple 
sauce and sour cream, Israeli jelly donuts (sufganiyot), chocolate 
Chanukah gelt (coins) and holiday cookies. Rabbi Allen, our 
Associate Rabbi, was there and we played Name That Tune as 
Rabbi Allen played traditional holiday songs on his guitar for 

TBS 7th grade  students engage in  monthly activities with the seniors 
at the Atria of Roslyn

the seniors while the students played Spotify to listen and guess 
their songs.

This program is evolving into something much bigger than we 
anticipated and dreamed about. Our students can’t wait to arrive 
at the Atria and they quickly go over to their senior to see how 
they have been doing. This is what community engagement/
friendship is all about.

Thank you to our teachers – Hanna, Susan, Silvia and to Megan at 
the Atria for all the planning and hard work it takes to bring these 
groups together once a month. We look forward to continuing 

these sessions over the next few 
years to bridge the gap between 
the generations.

Sharon

Kita Zayin (7th grade) Visits the Atria in Roslyn Harbor
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Left to right: Comedians Johnny Lamppert and Talia Reese, 
Evan Wagner & Comedian Andy Pitz

It is just two days since we had our 
annual Comedy Night. It was a huge 

success!! All 3 comics were amazing 
and we had a great turnout. Everyone I 
have talked to has told me what a great 
evening it was. I want to thank everyone 
who helped out with this event, Alan 
Goldstein for dealing with me & keeping 
track of all my emails, Barbara for the 
awesome flyer and Bob and his staff for 
setting up the room perfectly. It is always 
a team effort.  

MEN’S CLUB CORNER
by Evan Wagner, President

Chanukah is around the corner and that means we get to make 
Latkes for the kids at the annual Holiday party. Come on down to 
the kitchen and lend a hand, all are welcome.  

I would like to wish everyone a Happy Chanukah and a Happy 
New Year. January will be a slow month for Men’s club but we 
pick up in February with the World Wide Wrap and Men’s Club 
Shabbat.  I hope you can join us.

The following is the tentative schedule for events for the 
upcoming year:

Respectfully Yours, 

Evan

Sun., 2/2	 World Wide Wrap
Thurs., 2/6	 Defensive Driving
Thurs., 2/13	 Defensive Driving
Sat., 2/29	 Men’s Club Shabbat
Mon., 3/2	 Candle Packing
TBD	 Fishing
Thurs., 4/2	 Scotch Tasting
Tues., 5/5	 Tequila Tasting
Thurs., 5/14	 BBQ

2019-2020 T entative Schedule

PTA NEWS
By Rachel Friedmann & Marcy Sonoda

This year we changed things up a bit and had a Chanukah 
Boutique for the kids instead of our usual Book Fair. Not to 

worry though, plenty of Chanukah books were sold, so were 
dreidels of all kinds, Chanukah crafts, sufganyot, lots of gelt and 
this year’s hottest toy...Judah the Maccabot!! Your children were 
so excited to shop for gifts for you and their siblings. They used 
their math skills and their manners and really impressed all the 
volunteers at the fair! We hope you all enjoy your purchases and 
we want to thank you for supporting your PTA! Happy Chanukah! 

VISIT OUR WEBSITE 
WWW.TBSROSLYN.ORG

FOLLOW US ON FACEBOOK
WWW.FACEBOOK.COM/TBSROSLYN

FOLLOW US ON INSTAGRAM
TBSROSLYN

STAY UP TO DATE WITH ALL THE EVENTS AT TBS 
BY CONNECTING WITH US THROUGH 

OUR WEBSITE AND SOCIAL MEDIA.
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1/16: Fiddler A Miracle of Miracles

1/30: The Tobacconist

2/13: The Spy Behind Home Plate: Moe Berg

3/12: The Other Story

As always our chairperson, Nadine Kesten has picked a wonderful 
selection of films and remember the cost includes delicious 
homemade popcorn and it is a time to share with wonderful 
friends. Sponsorships are available too. What more could you 
want on a cold winter night?

As you can see we look forward to a winter filled with a variety of 
Sisterhood events. All we need is you! Stay Warm.     

Helaine

Welcome to our own winter won-
derland at Temple Beth Sholom. 

Here you will be treated to the warmth 
and good cheer that Sisterhood has to 
offer.

To bring you up to date, Sha-Babka 
was a huge success. Over 50 parents, 
grandparents, and children took part in 
the "joys of baking".

Cabaret Night, which we co-sponsored 
with the Men's Club and the Arthur 
Goldberg Social Action and Cultural Arts 
Progam Fund turned out to be a fabu-

lous evening. We were treated 
to a musical performance by 
our own Ghalal Mizrahi and Su-
san Winter, a professional caba-
ret performer. Colbeh Caterers 
oudid themselves with a vari-
ety of foods and a sumptuous 
dessert selection. In addition to 
enjoying a delightful evening 
we raised over $36,000 for the 
temple's Inclusion Initiative!!

On 12/19 we held a PajaMakah 
Party. We collected  dozens of 
pajamas for children and teens 
to be distributed by the Samuel 
Feld Y JCC food pantry. Thanks to our chairpeople 
Phyllis Pellman and Natalie Postelnek, it was a big 
success and many children will sleep warm this 
winter. Our members enjoyed a light pizza dinner 
and yummy latkes, sufganiyot and other Chanukah 
goodies.

Don't forget that the 3rd class in Dr. Norman Fried's 
series on Torah Therapy will be held on January 
6th. Rabbi Allen's Soul of the Siddur class will be 
held on Shabbat after Kiddush on January 11th. 
Our next Lunch and Learn is on January 14th when 
Phyllis Pellman will lead an exciting discussion on Did You Hear 
About…..Shh, It's Lashon Hara.

On Thursday, January 23rd we look forward to another class 
led by Deborah Agulnick on Getting the Most Out of Your Smart 
Devices, all are welcome and questions are  encouraged. We will 
also be continuing our Book Club and Current Events groups.
Check with the office for dates and times.

Looking ahead we have the Molly Chernofsky Film Series staring 
in January. The films and dates are as follows:

SISTERHOOD SCOOP
by Helaine Kurtzman , Sisterhood President

Left: A Great Miracle Happened at 
TBS! Sisterhood members at 

their annual Chanukah Party 
donate dozens of pjs to "warm up" 

the Festival of Light(s) 
for children in need.

Below: Sha-Babka! Teens, members 
& children baked babka, challah 
and "a difference", in support of 

Challah For Hunger.
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TEMPLE BETH SHOLOM HAS 
A LONG, RICH HISTORY 
OF SERVING THE JEWISH 
COMMUNITY OF ROSLYN.

Since 1951, we have provided a wide tent, a 
nurturing spiritual home in which Jews are 
welcome in good times and in times of need. 
We are known for inspirational worship, 
celebration of life cycle events, creative Jewish 
education, exceptional clergy and leadership. 
We offer three outstanding religious schools, as 
well as cutting edge adult education programs, 
and unequaled family learning programs.

TBS is a proud, generous, caring Jewish 
community. Members are frequently moved to 
demonstrate their support of our goals, both 
as volunteers and with financial donations. We 
appreciate their gifts of time and money: they 
are all gifts from the heart.

thank you in advance  
for your generosity!

For more information, please call Donna Bartolomeo, 
Executive Director at 516-621-2288 or contact Morty 
Schaja, Vice President of Finance and Fundraising, 
fundraising@tbsroslyn.org. 

This year TBS has identified a “Wish List” 
to guide all of those who are inspired to donate financially!

1.	 	Handicapped accessibility in Sanctuary $150K
2.	 	Hearing Impaired headphones $2500 each
3.	 	Visually impaired prayer books $3600
4.	 	Renovate Lower Level Multi-Purpose Room 		

$25,000
5.	 �	Renovate Religious School bathrooms  

(2) $25,000 each
6.	 	New air conditioning unit (small) $25,000
7.	 	Boardroom furniture $17,000 sponsored
8.	 	Carpet in Boardroom $8000 sponsored
9.	 New Talisim (50) $2000 sponsored
10.		Special Needs teacher (3) $8000 each for  

	1 school year
11.		Rabbinic Intern $12,000
12.		Social Media Assistant $10,000
13.		Early Childhood classroom furniture $10,000
14.		ECC playground equipment $5000
15.		Shinshin program sponsored 2018-2019
16.		iPads Religious School $1000 each sponsored
17.		Game room equipment- bubble hockey, pool 		

table, ping pong tables (Day Camp)  $3500
18.		Arts & crafts tent (Day Camp) $6000
19.		Sports equipment (Day Camp) $2000
20.	 Refurbishment & renovation of The Hyams  

 Judaica Museum $25,000
21.	 Sponsorship & maintenance of all ornamental    	

 Temple silver  $18,000

OUR

WISHLIST
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Attending Cabaret Night are ( L to R) Yoram Solomon, Richard Feldstein, 
Sharon Solomon, Roxanne Feldstein, Amy Guttell, Adam Guttell, Jill Zarin, 

Rebecca Altman,  and David Zarin.

Our Minor Miracles Cabaret Night raised funds for the Religious School’s 
inclusion initiative. Susan Winter and Ghazal Mizrahi were featured 
performers. Shown here (l to r) are Ghazal Mizrahi, Religious School 

Director Sharon Solomon, Rabbi Alan B. Lucas, Susan Winter, and Event 
Chairs Cindy Feldman and Pearl Halegua.

Members and friends of TBS enjoyed an evening of cabaret 
entertainment on November 20 with award-winning cabaret 

singer Susan Winter as the headliner and singer Ghazal Mizrahi 
as the show opener. Susan’s show, Minor Miracles, featured the 
music of Jewish composers, often written in minor keys. The 
event raised funds for the religious school’s inclusion initiative to 
educate children of all abilities, so that every student can achieve 
miracles in Jewish learning.

Minor Miracles Cabaret Night 
Raises Funds for Inclusion Initiative

by Miriam Silverman

TBS Roslyn is represented at #USCJ2020! L to R: Sharon Solomon, Donna Bartolomeo, 
Rabbi Uri  D. Allen, Rabbi Alan B. Lucas, Cara Weinstein Rosenthal, Ellen Walk,  

Rebecca Rubenstein Altman, and Carrie Kolinsky Gordon.

TEAM TBS ROSLYN AT USCJ 2020!
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Membership has its Rewards
By Irving S. Chernofsky, Cemetery Committee Chairman

W hen you think of a membership benefit, you will rarely, if 
ever, think about the cemetery. But one of the lesser known 

benefits of membership at Temple Beth Sholom is exactly that. 
Temple Beth Sholom, as a service to its members, makes available 
plots at New Montefiore Cemetery, in an area reserved for Temple 
Beth Sholom. These plots are available at very reasonable prices. 
We recently surveyed Beth Moses Cemetery, Wellwood Cemetery 
and New Montefiore Cemetery. All of these cemeteries are located 
in Pinelawn, NY, less than a 30 minute drive from the Temple. We 
determined that the Temple is providing a significant discount, to its 
members, on the prices for plots in the Temple area. This discount 
is approximately 33% to 50% lower than the prices that the 
cemeteries currently sell plots for.

The Temple can provide members with either single or double plots, 
or family plots of four or more graves. The family plots have a single 
family monument that has the family name and individual footstones 
for each interment. Each single plot can have an individual headstone 
and each double plot can have either two single headstones or a 
double headstone, at the family’s option. If you have any interest in 
purchasing plots in the Temple Beth Sholom area of New Montefiore 
Cemetery, please contact the Temple office.

In addition, Temple Beth Sholom in conjunction with New Montefiore 
Cemetery, now allows grave plantings. When an interment is made 
on our cemetery grounds and the family wishes to arrange for a 
planting, they will be allowed to plant mature yews (consisting of 
3 shrubs 18”- 24” wide) purchased from the cemetery. Families that 
wish to have grave plantings will be required to purchase “Perpetual 
Care” from the cemetery. These shrubs do wonders in improving 
the look of the gravesite. Grave plantings will also be allowed at the 

Temple Beth Sholom area of Beth Moses Cemetery. All families that 
have already had an interment at either cemetery and desire grave 
plantings should contact the cemetery to make the appropriate 
arrangements.

The Jewish way of life includes many Jewish life cycle events. During 
a typical Shabbat service at Temple Beth Sholom you can witness 
any of several of our Jewish life cycle events. You can witness 
the naming of a baby girl and her welcoming into the Jewish 
community; you can witness a bar or bat mitzvah, where our Jewish 
adolescents are transformed, right before our eyes, into Jewish 
adults; or you can witness an aufruf, where two of our Jewish adults 
prepare for life as a married couple.

Just as there is a Jewish way of life, there is also a Jewish way of 
death. Two basic considerations come into play when death strikes 
and the laws of death and mourning become applicable. One 
consideration involves the principle of kevod hamet, treatment of 
the deceased with reverence and respect. The other involves the 
principle of kevod hechai, concern for the welfare of the living. In 
respect for members of our congregation who have suffered a loss, 
Temple Beth Sholom allows the family to hold funeral services at 
the Temple.

Yes, membership has its rewards, and although we hope you will 
never need these membership benefits, it’s nice to know that they 
are available to you if you do need them.

For more information, please contact Irving Chernofsky at 516-626-
9025 or irving1@optonline.net or Temple Executive Director-Donna 
Bartolomeo at 516-621-2288 or dbartolomeo@tbsroslyn.org.

Irving

B E  PA R T  O F  T H E

20/20 VISION
STOP Gun Violence Now!

at Temple Beth Sholom
THURSDAY, JANUARY 23, 2020 • 7:00 PM

SPE A KERS: CONGRE S SMA N  TOM SUOZZI AND
GUN VIOLENCE PRE VENTION A DV OC ATE & EDUC ATOR ,

LINDA BEIGEL SCHULMAN
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JANUARY & FEBRUARY 2020/5780  
SCHEDULE OF SERVICES

DAILY MINYAN SCHEDULE 
Sunday Mornings 9:00 AM ◊ Monday - Friday Mornings 6:45 AM ◊ Sunday - Thursday Evenings 7:30 PM

Wednesday, January 1	 9:00 AM & 7:30 PM	
   	 New Year's Day

Friday Evening, January 3	 5:30 PM
	 Candle Lighting Time	 4:23 PM

Saturday Morning, January 4	 9:00 AM
	 Parshat Va-Yigash	

Saturday Evening, January 4
	 Mincha/Ma’ariv	 4:30 PM	
	 Bat Mitzvah of Emma Cohen

Friday Evening, January 10	 5:30 PM
	 Candle Lighting Time	 4:29 PM

Saturday Morning, January 11	 9:00 AM
	 Parshat Va-Yechi	

Saturday Evening, January 11
	 Mincha/Ma’ariv	 4:45 PM	

Friday Evening, January 17	 5:30 PM
	 Candle Lighting Time	 4:37 PM

Saturday Morning, January 18	 9:00 AM
	 Parshat Shemot	

Saturday Evening, January 18
	 Mincha/Ma’ariv	 4:45 PM	

Monday, January 20	 6:45 AM & 7:30 PM	
   	 Martin Luther King Jr. Day
	
Friday Evening, January 24	 5:30 PM
	 Candle Lighting Time	 4:45 PM

Saturday Morning, January 25	 9:00 AM
	 Parshat Va-Era	

Saturday Evening, January 25
	 Mincha/Ma’ariv	 5:00 PM	
	
Monday, January 27	              
	 Rosh Chodesh SH’VAT	 6:30 AM & 7:30 PM

Friday Evening, January 31	 5:30 PM
	 Candle Lighting	 4:52 PM

Saturday Morning, February 1	 9:00 AM
	 Parshat Bo		
Saturday Evening, February 1	 5:00 PM
	 Mincha/Ma’ariv	

Friday Evening, February 7	 5:30 PM
	 Candle Lighting Time	 5:03 PM

Saturday Morning, February 8	 9:00 AM
	 Parshat Be-Shallach-Shirah	

Saturday Evening, February 8
	 Mincha/Ma’ariv	 5:15 PM	

Monday, February 10	
	 Tu-B’Shvat	 6:30 AM & 7:30 PM	

Friday Evening, February 14	 5:30 PM	
	 Candle Lighting Time	 5:11 PM

Saturday Morning, February 15	 9:00 AM
	 Parshat Yitro

Saturday Evening, February 15
	 Mincha/Ma’ariv	 5:30 PM	

Monday, February 17	
   	 Presidents Day	 9:00 AM & 7:30 PM
	
Friday Evening, February 21	 5:30 PM
	 Candle Lighting Time	 5:20 PM

Saturday Morning, February 22	 9:00 AM
	 Parshat Mishpatim-Shekalim	

Saturday Evening, February 22
	 Mincha/Ma’ariv	 5:30PM
	
Tuesday, February 25	              
	 Rosh Chodesh Adar	 6:30 AM & 7:30 PM

Wednesday, February 26
	 Rosh Chodesh Adar	 6:30 AM & 7:30 PM

Friday, February 28	 5:30 PM
	 Candle Lighting Time	 5:28 PM

Saturday, March 1	 9:00 AM
	 Mincha/Ma’ariv	 5:45 PM
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THE JOSHUA 
SOCIETY

Rebecca & Michael Altman
Sophia & Ross Auerbach
Anita & Bill Baron
Susan & Lewis Bartell
Sanford Berger
Felice & Len Bergman
Caryn & Michael Beyer
Harriet & Harvey Beyer
Lauren & Phillip Beyer
Lori & Stephen Beyer
Sheila & Arnold Broser
Suzan & Joe Bruck
Debbie & Jim Buslik
Carolyn & John Canova
Ester & Allan Causanschi
Debbie & Jay Dubowsky
Beth & Marc Eichenholtz
Lisa & Ted Felderman
Arlene & Daniel Fisher
Rachel & Jared Friedmann
Eva & Sanford Gerber
Denise Gold
Judith Goldberg
Phyllis & Steven Goldenberg

Karen & Jim Goldstick
Carrie & Harold Gordon
Cindy & Adam Gross
Aaron Halegua
Pearl & Nathan Halegua
Susan & Jon Held
Louise & Robert Hersh
Marilyn Hoch
Marilyn & Patrick Jacques
Amy & Robert Kane
Beatrice Karten
Arlene & Seymour Katz
Cynthia & Ronnie Katz
Mindy & Steven Kober	
Lisa & Richard Levine
Rita & David Levy
Marcia & Mark Lilling
Diane & Steve Lovell
Amy & Marc Magid
Jill & Louis Naviasky
Batsheva & Ronald Ostrow
Phyllis & Elliot Pellman
Sharon & Rubin Pikus
Jill Klein & Robert Preston

Tina & Paul Rotstein
Dara & Brian Rubenstein 
Marilyn & Barry Rubenstein
Rebecca & Morty Schaja
Rose & Alan Schecter
Lisa & Jim Schlesinger
Rachel & Michael Schor
Sandra & Steve Seltzer
Robin & Barry Simonson
Robbin & Jack Soleimani
Stephanie & Jeffrey Sorkin
Selda Steckler
Evelyn Stein
Sarah & Avi Stein
Doris Tolins
Ellen & Paul Walk
Laurie & Stuart Wilkins
Shoshanna Wingate
Phyllis Wolpert
Dorine & Robert Wulwick
Laurie & Arthur Zagelbaum
Susan & Alan Zelman
Debora & Itzchak Zivari

In Proverbs 27:18 Joshua says:

“Whoever tends the tree will eat its fruit.”
As the protégé and successor of Moses, Joshua was a dreamer and a doer - a visionary and 

leader who ultimately led the Jews into Israel.

Contributors to The Joshua Society will be both dreamers and 
doers, leading and strengthening for tomorrow.

Why not sponsor a Sunday minyan breakfast? 
Your contribution will celebrate a simcha 

or honor the memory of a loved one.

Please call: David Oestreich at 516-621-3046 
or the Temple office at 516-621-2288 

for details or to reserve a date.

Phyllis & Steve Goldenberg in honor of their daughter Rachel's wedding
David Dash in memory of Howard Matthew Dash

Joseph Enayati in memory of Eshrat Enayati
Saham Farahan in memory of Iraj Farahan

We are grateful to the following members who have 
sponsored Sunday Minyan breakfasts in November & December:
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TORAH FUND
by Janet Cohen Eder

TREE OF LIFE
Create a lasting legacy of your family's connections to 
Temple Beth Sholom with the purchase of a leaf to be 
added to our Tree of Life in the gallery. You can choose 
from two sizes:

SMALL LEAF: $180

LARGE LEAF: $360

Please contact the Temple office 
to purchase your leaf at 516-621-2288.

Perhaps some of you don’t know exactly what Torah Fund 
supports and where your hard-earned 

contributions are going. We support five 
Seminaries throughout the world:  The Jewish 
Theological Seminary, Zeigler School of 
Rabbinic Studies; Schechter Institute of Judaic 
Studies; Seminario Rabinico Latinoamericano 
and Zacharias Frankel College in Potsdam, 
Germany.  
The Jewish Theological Seminary:  There are nearly 500 students 
which comprise the diverse JTS student body, coming from 30 
states and more than 10 countries. There are more than 100 full-
time and part-time faculty members. The JTS faculty is the largest 
in the western hemisphere devoted solely to Judaic studies.  Our 
aim is to put “scholarship in the service of Torah.” The graduates 
have founded and lead dynamic institutions, pursuing social 
justice, revitalizing prayer, deepening scholarship, energizing the 
arts in Jewish life, and creating widely imitated modes in Jewish 
Education. 
Our Torah Fund Campaign provides us the opportunity to raise 

Benefactor		  $ 180.00
Guardian 		  $ 300.00
Associate Patron:		  $ 600.00
Patron:		  $ 1200.00
Certificates:		  $ 18.00
Cards (all occasions)	 $ 5.00

the funds to ensure that our places of learning remain healthy 
and strong and afford our students the 
opportunities to learn, to stand proudly on 
our bimahs, from which they can continue 
to welcome us into our synagogues for many 
years to come. Mah Tovu – How Good.
Thank you to all our donors for their 
generous support. By the time you read this 
article, many of you have either sent in your 

checks, or you will soon receive a reminder from me to support 
Torah Fund.
My contact information is:
Email:  jcohene@aol.com
Home (not home until evenings):  516-621-2198
Cell (any time – not on Shabbat):  516-330-1279
Please watch for the Torah Fund flyer.  I am looking forward to 
hearing from all of you.
Thank you in advance for your support! Janet
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DONATIONS
(from 10/29/19 through 12/20/19)

RABBI’S FUND 
In honor of the birth of Nadine & Lou Kesten’s new 
granddaughter 
  Helaine & Fred Kurtzman 
In memory of Jack Polinetski 
  Ellen & Paul Walk 
In honor of Anita Better 
  Ellen & Paul Walk 
In memory of Jack Wertenteil 
  Sherry & Jack Hirsch 
In memory of Stewart Schnissel 
  Sherry & Jack Hirsch 
In honor of Rabbi Lucas & Rabbi Allen in appreciation 
for all you both have done for our families  
during a difficult time. 
  The Pepper & Edelblum Families 
 In memory of Sally Ravich 
  Rachel & Steven Ravich 
In honor of Nadine & Lou Kesten’s new grandchild, 
Ruyi 
  Anita & Bill Baron 
In honor of the B'nei Mitzvah of Emma, Samuel & 
Zachary Gilbert 
  Linda & Michael Sahn 
In memory of Marilyn Greensher 
  Lisa & Maury Blaustein
In honor of the birth of Georgie Rae Denberg
  Carol and Bill Denberg
In memory of Blanche Navon
  Alan Rosenwasser 
In memory of Alan B. Wolpert 
  Phyllis Leder Wolpert 
In memory of Blanche Navon 
  Linda & David Miller 
In honor of David’s Aliyah 
  Linda & David Miller 
In memory of our parents 
  Claudia & Marvin Corman 
In honor of Emilia Hourizadeh 
  Maxine & Emmanuel Hourizadeh 
In memory of Robert Liebmann 
  Barbara & Alan Kaplan & Family
In honor of Rabbi Alan Lucas
  Deborah and Greg Zucker

ARTHUR GOLDBERG SOCIAL ACTION & CULTURAL 
ARTS PROGRAM FUND 
In honor of the marriage of Sandy & Steve Seltzer’s 
grandson in Israel 
  Judy Goldberg 
In honor of Simchat Torah Honoree, Phyllis Pellman 
  Rachel & Jared Friedmann

BERNICE & ALBERT B. COHEN ENDOWMENT FUND 
In memory of Bernice Cohen
  James and Marla Greenfield 
In memory of Robert Liebmann 
  Mindy & Steve Kober 
In memory of Robert Liebmann 
  Judith Seltz 
In honor of the wedding of Susan & Lewis Bartell’s son 
Max 
  Louis Naviasky 
In honor of the B'nei Mitzvah of Emma, Samuel & 
Zachary Gilbert 
  Louis Naviasky 
In memory of Robert Liebmann 
  Amy & Marc Magid 
In memory of Robert Liebmann 
  Bonnie & Barry Epstein

SIDNEY & RUTH KAHAN CHESED FUND 
In memory of Helen Borower 
  Bella & Barry Freedberg 
In memory of Howard Kaufman 
  Melanie DerAris  
In memory of Blanche Navon
  Pearl and Nathan Halegua
In honor of the birth of Carol and Bill Denberg’s 
granddaughter Georgie Rae Denberg
  Dorine and Robert Wulwick
In memory of Marilyn Greensher
  Edith and Leonard Kliegman

MALKA’S FUND FOR LIFE LONG LEARNING 
In memory of Stewart Schnissel 
  Ellen & Paul Walk 
In honor of Jessica Zucker’s Bat Mitzvah 
  Bella & Barry Freedberg
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DONATIONS
(from 10/29/19 through 12/20/19)

HAROLD KALB PRAYERBOOK FUND 
In memory of Sarah & Jacob Mansky 
  Ellen & Barton Fingerman 
In memory of Lilly & Abraham Fingerman 
  Ellen & Barton Fingerman 
In memory of Dr. Jerald Steisel 
  Helaine & Fred Kurtzman 
In memory of Lyn Greensher 
  Sisterhood of TBS 
In memory of Esther & Samuel Cohen 
  Janet Cohen Eder 
In memory of Anna Krolick 
  Elaine & Michael Krolick, Jonathan, Alissa,    	   	
  Jacob & Julie Krolick 
  Robert, Amy, Jonah and Gabe Krolick

LISA & JIM SCHLESINGER CAMP RAMAH FUND 
In memory of Robert Liebmann 
  Lisa & Jim Schlesinger

MILTON HOROWITZ RELIGIOUS SCHOOL FUND 
In honor of  Jessica Gatto’s Bat Mitzvah
  Rebecca and Michael Altaman
In honor of Jessica Zucker’s Bat Mitzvah
  Rebecca and Michael Altman 
In honor of Madeline Skopicki’s Bat Mtizvah
  Rebecca and Micahel Altman 
In honor of Jessica Zucker’s Bat Mitvah 
  Lynn & Barry Feder
In honor of Simchat Torah Honorees Lisa Berger & 
Sharon Solomon  
  Rachel & Jared Friedmann

PAUL SHIPPER MUSIC FUND 
In memory of Donald Pepper 
  Maxine Freilich 
In memory of Jack Wertenteil 
  Dr. & Mrs. David Schwartz
In honor of Cantor Ofer Barnoy
  Deborah and Greg Zucker

ZELMAN NEXT GENERATION ENGAGEMENT FUND 
In honor of Selma & Len Zoref’s 70th anniversary 
  Ellen & Paul Walk 
In honor of Phyllis Pellman, Hatan Torah 
  Ellen & Paul Walk 

In memory of Robert Liebmann 
  Susan Zelman 
In honor of the birth of Susan & Alan Zelman’s 
grandson, Graham David Satty 
  Paula & Michael Margulis 
In memory of Edith Zelman 
  Paula & Michael Margulis

GENERAL DONATION 
General Donation 
  James Morton 
In memory of Lyn Greensher 
  Roberta & Steven Zeldis 
In honor of Sam Brenner’s 97th birthday 
  Susan & Dr. Joel Brenner 
General Donation 
  Edward Zarabi
In honor of aufruf of Max Bartell and Melissa Leifer
  Rebecca & Michael Altman 
In memory of Donald Pepper
  Renee Pepper
In memory of Blanche Navon
  David Oestreich 
In honor of the B'nei Mitzvah of Emma, Samuel & 
Zachary Gilbert 
  Marci & Mark Kamberg 
General donation 
  Nancy & David Katz
General donation 
  Fran & Michael Lipper 
In memory of Ella Bromberg 
  Marci & Mark Kamberg 
In memory of Ella Bromberg 
  Paige & Larry Sirota

KIDDUSH FUND 
In memory of Jack Wertenteil 
  Ellen & Paul Walk 
In memory of Jack Wertenteil 
  Jacob Langfelder & John Carrara 
In memory of Jack Wertenteil 
  Breina Lampert
In memory of Jack Wertenteil
  Edith and Leonard Kliegman 
In memory of Jack Wertenteil 
  Maryann & Daniel Frank and Family
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DONATIONS
(from 10/29/19 through 12/20/19)

WILLIAM SPIELMAN SOLOMON SCHECHTER 
SCHOLARSHIP FUND 
In memory of Jack Wertenteil 
  Judith Seltz 
In memory of Robert Liebmann 
  Judith Seltz 
In honor of the wedding of Melissa Leifer and Max 
Bartell 
  Risa & Michael Doherty

RABBI JOSEPH P. STERNSTEIN MEMORIAL FUND 
In memory of Stewart Schnissel 
  Phyllis Fried & Steven Goldenberg 
In honor of Rabbi Lucas 
  Nancy & Peter Kurzweil

THE INCLUSION FUND 
In honor of Jason Wasserman 
  Diane & Steven Tobin 
In memory of Lyn Greensher 
  Pearl & Nathan Halegua 
In memory of Herman Goldberg 
  Pearl & Nathan Halegua 
In honor of our sister, Jocelyn Wasserman 
  Jamie & Evan Wasserman 
In memory of Donald Pepper 
  Phyllis Fried Goldenberg & Steven Goldenberg
In honor of the aufruf of Max Bartell and Melissa Leifer
  Rebecca and Michael Altman
In memory of Blanche Navon
  Phyllis Fried & Steven Goldenberg
In honor of the aufruf of  Alexa Kreisberg and Derrick 
Cowitt
  Phyllis Fried & Steven Goldenberg
In honor of the Bat Mitzvah of Madeline Skopicki
  Phyllis Fried & Steven Goldenberg
In honor of the aufruf of Max Bartell and Melissa Leifer
  Phyllis Fried & Steven Goldenberg 
In memory of Robert Liebmann 
  Phyllis & Steven Goldenberg 
In memory of Blanche Navon 
  Phyllis & Steven Goldenberg
 
YAHRZEIT DONATIONS 
In memory of Charles Fresner 
  Charlotte Levine 

In memory of Al Schreiber 
  Michael Schreiber 
In memory of Tillie Pasternack 
  Gail & Victor Pasternack
In memory of Harold Stein 
  Barbara & Alan Kaplan 
In memory of Toby Dicker 
  Ellen & Joshua Dicker 
In memory of Ruth Golodny & Arthur Altman 
  Melinda & Steven Golodny 
In memory of Sylvia Marcus 
  Madeline & Irwin Lieber 
In memory of Fred Sokov 
  Renee Lefland 
In memory of Frances Glass 
  Susan & Mark Nevins 
In memory of Jean Friedlander 
  Elaine & Marvin Friedlander 
In memory of Herman Hilf 
  Phyllis & Elliot Pellman
In memory of Kenneth Brown 
  Cedric Brown 
In memory of Morris Staszewski 
  Harry Staszewski 
In memory of Esther Picon 
  Diane & Philip Feldman 
In memory of Margot Grafenstein 
  Irving Chernofsky 
In memory of Marvin Lurie 
  Helen & Scott Lurie 
In memory of George Kent 
  Ossnat & Fred Koenig 
In memory of Ciel Freedberg 
  Bella & Barry Freedberg 
In memory of Markus Odles 
  Florence & Dan Barber 
In memory of Gienia Melnik 
  Sanford & Eva Gerber 
In memory of Seymour Pollack 
  Selma Pollack & family 
In memory of Leo Schwartz & Abraham Schwartz 
  Dr. David & Barbara Schwartz 
In memory of Elaine Ferkauf 
  Nancy Katz 
In memory of Molly Chernofsky 
  Irving Chernofsky 
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DONATIONS
(from 10/29/19 through 12/20/19)

In memory of Shirley Wallach 
  Irving Chernofsky 
In memory of Dr. Albert Baharestani 
  Fereshteh Baharestani & family 
In memory of Kenneth Glass 
  Susan & Mark Nevins 
In memory of Dora Kleinman 
  Sol Kleinman 
In memory of Alfred Shamah 
  Robin & Jay Merker 
In memory of Taji Darouvar 
  Shirin & Avraham Simkhai 
In memory of Marilyn Opell and Jules Danto 
  Dr. & Mrs. H. Barry Opell 
In memory of Hilda Barbanel 
  Karen B. Estis 
In memory of Ben Kess 
  Kess Family 
In memory of Abraham Eksler 
  Irene & Nicolas Lipps 
In memory of Carol Frink 
  Laurie & Arthur Zagelbaum 
In memory of John Ostad 
  Maloos & Moshe Ostad 
In memory of Lillian Hirschhorn 
  Barbara & Larry Glass 
In memory of Margaret & Oscar Lanzer 
  Mona & Peter Lanzer 
In memory of Roslyn & Phillip Abel 
  Mona & Peter Lanzer 
In memory of Ruth Hauchman 
  Shirley Peters 
In memory of Haskiya Romans 
  The Boneh Family 
In memory of Pearl Willner 
  Leonard K. Willner 
In memory of Irene Moskowitz 
  Martin Moskowitz 
In memory of Rosalia Giller 
  Irene & Nicolas Lipps 
In memory of Deborah Dornbush 
  Fay & Darwin Dornbush 
In memory of Rhoda Lapatin 
  Ronni Kaplan 
In memory of Richard Smook 
  Linda, Liza, Andrew & Taylor 

In memory of Irma Kantor 
  Lucille Kupietz 
In memory of Rose Gillies 
  Barbara & Harvey Brody 
In memory of Sophie Cohen 
  Sherry & Allan Martin 
In memory of Robert Wharton 
  Geoffrey Wharton 
In memory of Sidney Friedman 
  Cheryl & Mark Friedman 
In memory of Irving Friedlander & Henry Bialick 
  Lester Friedlander 
In memory of Sylvia Brenner 
  Sam Brenner 
In memory of Doris Davis & Rose Breitstein 
  Gilda & Peter Davis 
In memory of Sylvia Ronisky Perkins 
  Renee & Walter Schwartz 
In memory of Melvin Hoffman 
  Donna Hoffman 
In memory of Betty Howard 
  Bette & Philip Howard 
In memory of Sara & Abraham Zacherman 
  Susan & Joe Zacherman 
In memory of Irving Archinow 
  Lisa Archinow-Katz & Dr. Jordan Katz 
In memory of Harvey Weiss 
  The Barth Family 
In memory of Pearl Krebs & Charles Krebs 
  Glenn A. Krebs 
In memory of Israel Kramer 
  Judi Groman 
In memory of Edgar Feldman 
  Ellen & Bruce Belsky 
In memory of Harold M. Tract 
  Lisa Tract 
In memory of Iraj Farahan 
  Saham Farahan & Sans Aryarafshin 
In memory of Dora Solow & David Better 
  Anita Better 
In memory of Moses Piltz 
  Georgia Schaja 
In memory of Richard Bernstein 
  Lois Nosowitz 
In memory of Dorothy Brown 
  Susan & Stuart Brown 
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DONATIONS

Special Funds (Optional) Minimum Donation $18
Bernice & Albert B. Cohen Endowment Fund

The Wingate USY Scholarship Fund
Lisa & Jim Schlesinger -  Camp Ramah

Malka’s Fund for Lifelong Learning
The Arthur Goldberg Social Action And Cultural Arts Program

MBS Scholarship Fund
Milton Horowitz Religious School Fund

Bernice Cohen Preschool Fund
Paul Shipper Music Fund

Rabbi’s Fund
Kiddush Fund

Rabbi Ario S. & Tess Hyams Judaica Museum Fund
Rabbi Joseph P. Sternstein Memorial Fund

Ruth and Sidney Kahan Chesed Fund
Ted Geffner Educational Scholarship Fund

William Spielman Solomon Schechter Scholarship Fund
Yahrzeit Fund

Zelman College Textbook Fund
Inclusion Fund
Shinshin Fund

OTHER DONATIONS:
	 Harold Kalb Prayerbook Fund	 $36
	 Library Fund	 $25
	 Max Greenfield Bible Fund	 $75
	 Mel Hoffman Torah Maintenance Fund	 $30

(from 10/29/19 through 12/20/19)

In memory of Thelma Sahn 
  Linda & Michael Sahn 
In memory of Kenneth Kolinsky 
  Carrie Gordon 
In memory of Stanley Grant 
  Leatrice Baron 
In memory of Robert Liebmann 
  Ellie & Morty Roberts 
In memory of Miriam Bacharach 
  Ines & Mark Bacharach 
In memory of Rueben Dorfman 
  Alan Rosenwasser 
In memory of Henry Hammer 
  Helen & Burton Putterman 
In memory of Jerome Weisman 
  Michele & Paul Weisman 
In memory of Martin Borsykowsky 
  Linda Borsykowsky 
In memory of Murray Pressman 
  Claire Pressman 
In memory of Anna Schneider 
  Sondra Kleinman 
In memory of Milton Levin 
  Roni Goldstein 
In memory of Eli Giller 
  Ivy & Jeff Giller 
In memory of Ethel Jacobs 
  Phyllis Smith 
In memory of Julius Goldstein 
  Marcia Friedman 
In memory of Louis Priceman 
  Melody Alstodt 
In memory of Max Neuman 
  Shirley Peters 
In memory of Rose Neuman 
  Shirley Peters 
In memory of Benjamin Friedlander 
  Elaine & Marvin Friedlander 
In memory of Faith Garfield 
  Risa & Michael Doherty & Family 
In memory of Solomon Shimiali 
  Sarah Alvandi 
In memory of Mollie & Abraham Kagan 
  Mimi Weitz 
In memory of Dorothy Miller 
  Nancy & Peter Kurzweil 

In memory of Nathan Tenebaum 
  Linda & Michael Sahn 
In memory of Julius Kupietz 
  Lucille Kupietz 
In memory of Saul Smith 
  Marlene Schwadron  
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The Molly Chernofsky, z"l  
Community Cinema Series 2020

Sisterhood Presents
Cinema 
Snacks
Included

Subscription Series: $54 or $15 per film

Questions? Email Nadine Kesten at Nek48@ aol.com 

Fiddler: A Miracle of Miracles (Documentary, 1 h 32 m) 100% Rotten Tomato
January 16
When Fiddler on the Roof opened on Broadway in 1964, it explored themes of 
tradition, religion, and anti-Semitism against a modern backdrop of radical social 
change that addressed gender roles, sexuality, and race. Rare archival footage 
and interviews with musical luminaries explore the legacy of this long-running, 
award-winning musical.

The Tobacconist (Drama, Subtitles 1 h 57 m)
January 30
Seventeen-year-old Franz journeys to Vienna to apprentice at a tobacco 
shop. There he meets Sigmund Freud, a regular customer, and over time the 
two very different men form a singular friendship. As political and social 
conditions in Austria dramatically worsen with the Nazis' arrival in Vienna, 
Franz and Freud are swept into the maelstrom of events. Each has a big 
decision to make: to stay or to flee?

The Spy Behind Home Plate: Moe Berg (Documentary, 1 h 38 m)
February 27
Morris Moe Berg was an enigmatic and brilliant Jewish baseball player 
turned spy. Berg caught and fielded in the major leagues during 
baseball's Golden Age in the 1920s and 1930s, but very few people 
know that Berg also worked for the Office of Strategic Services 
(OSS), spying in Europe and playing a prominent role in America's 
efforts to undermine the German atomic bomb program during 
WWII.

The Other Story (Drama, Hebrew, Subtitles, 1 h 52 m)
March 12
Anat is a rebellious young woman who wants to flee the chaos 
of secular hedonism for the disciplined comforts of faith. Sari 
is a young woman who wants to leave behind her oppressive 
religious upbringing for sexual and spiritual freedom. When 
Anat and Sari cross paths in Jerusalem, it soon changes both 
of their lives in startling and unexpected ways.

Checks payable to TBS Sisterhood. 
Earmark selected film(s) on check memo.
To pay by PayPal go to tbsroslyn.org & click on 
the Event Title in Upcoming Events on the homepage.
Become a sponsor: $144 entitles you to 2 tickets for 
each movie plus reserved seats.
$72 entitles you to 1 ticket for each movie plus a 
reserved seat.

Thursdays at 7:45 pmSnow Date: April 23
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Do you have a child or grandchild in College? 
Do you want to keep them connected to Temple Beth Sholom? 

For only $50.00 per student (Sisterhood Member) or 
$65 (non-Sisterhood Member), Sisterhood sends a package of holiday 

goodies 4 times a year. We send a small package for Rosh Hashanah and 
larger packages for Chanukah, Purim and Pesach. In order to receive the 

packages beginning with Purim, please sign up by February 14th. 
Just let us know names and addresses.  

ANY QUESTIONS, PLEASE CONTACT: 
Barbara Kaplan at 516-621-1446 or barbara@allkidsfair.com

or Karen Horwitz at 516-241-4871 or kbernsteinny@verizon.ne t

College Youth

 ®® 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
   
 

 Being home never felt so good... 

We offer a full range of services from our expert 
care team ensuring on­going client satisfaction 

                 Available Services: 
  Registered Nurses to conduct homecare assessments/PRI 

assessments 
   State certified Home Health Aides             
   State certified Personal Care Aides      
   Live-in and around-the-clock care  

 No Minimum Hours!

    Call to speak to a Home Care Specialist 
 

    1-877-292-5050  
    Available 24 hrs.    7 days a week 

    Licensed Home Health Care Agency 

Serving NEW YORK: Nassau, 
Suffolk, Manhattan, Queens, 
Brooklyn, Bronx, Westchester  
 
NEW JERSEY: Bergen, Passaic, 
Essex, Hudson Counties  

NY office only NJ office only 

We maintain the very       
highest standard of care. 

Our caregivers are all 
screened and trained 

beyond state requirements. 
All of our caregivers are 

insured and bonded 
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AmazonSmile is a simple and automatic way for you 
to support your favorite charitable organization every 
time you shop, at no cost to you. When you shop at 
smile.amazon.com you’ll find the exact same low prices, 
vast selection and convenient shopping experience 
as Amazon.com, with the added bonus that Amazon 

Support TBS through AmazonSmile!
will donate a portion of the purchase price to your 
favorite charitable organization. On your first visit to 
AmazonSmile, type "Temple Beth Sholom, Roslyn Hts 
NY” in the search bar. It will remember your selection, 
and then every eligible purchase you make on 
AmazonSmile will result in a donation to TBS!

DD
The Men’s Club of Temple Beth Sholom presents

N ATION AL S AFET Y COUNCIL

$60 for Men’s Club 

Members & Families

$70 for Non-Members

LIMITED SPACE!

Thursday, Feb. 6 & 13, 2020
(MUST ATTEND BOTH SESSIONS)

6:30 – 9:30 PM  
(Please bring a pen & your driver’s license.)

EFENSIVEEFENSIVE
RIVINGRIVING

RSVP by 1/30/20. Make Checks payable to TBS Men’s Club – Defensive Driving.
Questions? Contact Alan Goldstein at agoldie711@aol.com
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EExxcciittiinngg  AAccttiivviittiieess  
All Sports Instruction 

Tennis ☼ STEM ☼ Dance 
Arts & Crafts ☼ Music 

High Ropes ☼ Martial Arts 
Pedal Go-Karts ☼ Martial Arts 

TTrraannssppoorrttaattiioonn  &&    
FFoooodd  IInncclluuddeedd  

Door to door transportation  
in air conditioned buses 
Two snacks & lunch all  
Glatt Kosher & Nut Free 

FFUUNN  FFOORR  AAGGEESS  33--1155  
FFlleexxiibbllee  44--88  WWeeeekk  SSeessssiioonnss  

RREEDD  CCRROOSSSS  SSWWIIMM  
iinn  oouurr  33  oonnssiittee  hheeaatteedd  ppoooollss  

Open Houses are on 1/12 & 2/9 from 10am-1pm 
Contact Holly & Gayle for More Information or to book a private tour! 

office@bethsholomdaycamp.com ☼ 516-621-9257 ☼ bethsholomdaycamp.com 

Hurry Up! Early Bird Rates End Jan. 15th! 

BBSSDDCC  CCaammpp  RReeuunniioonn  
JJaannuuaarryy  1122tthh,,  22--44ppmm 

Steve Kushmakov
General Manager

Steve@colbeh.com
516-800-1336

Temple Beth Sholom
401 Roslyn Rd.

Roslyn Heights, NY 11577
(516) 810-0800
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With a Sinai Chapels funeral pre-arrangement, 
your family is relieved of making funeral 
arrangements at a most difficult time.

For four generations, we have served New York’s 
Jewish Community.  Our experienced funeral 
directors will personally guide you through the 
options and help you organize a pre-need plan.

To learn more, contact us today:
718.445.0300 | 800.446.0406

Ease Your Family’s 
Worries During a 
Difficult Time.

BY THE NUMBERS...
A Nationwide survey showed that:

Leadership doesn't just happen. It's taught every Tuesday night, right here at TBS.

•	Of Senior Class Presidents, 89% were Scouts
•	Of Junior Class Presidents, 80% were Scouts
•	Of Student Council Presidents, 85% were Scouts
•	Of School Newspaper Editors, 88% were Scouts
•	Of Football Captains, 71% were Scouts
•	Of Basketball Captains, 64% were Scouts
•	Of Rhodes Scholars, 72% were Scouts

Contact Steven Cahn for membership information at 516-621-3890
www.ScoutingExperience.com
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If You’re � inking Of Selling
Call Today To Find Out What We

Do Di� erently For You When
It Comes To Selling Your Home
REACHING THE LOCAL, NATIONAL

AND INTERNATIONAL MARKET

cell 516-236-7118
o�  ce 516-621-6300

Roy Sobel
LICENSED  REAL ESTATE 

BROKER/OWNER

If your property is currently listed with another real estate broker, please disregard this o� er.  It is not our intention to solicit the o� erings of other real estate brokers. 
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Mazel Tov To: 

Susan and Lewis Bartell on the marriage of their son Max to Melissa Leifer.

Wende Jager-Hyman and Arnold Hyman on the birth of their grandson, Sonny Joe. 
Proud parents are Lauren and Jonathan Jager-Hyman.

Susan and Alan Zelman on the birth of their grandson, Graham David Satty. Proud 
parents are Robin and Tim Satty.

Gayle & Tom Meigel on the birth of their son, Jackson Isaac. 

Ghazal Hakhamjani & Daniel Attarian on the birth of their daughter, Madison.

Our Sincere Condolences To:
Martha, Alan and Felice Eisenberg on the death of their beloved husband and father, 
Jerome (Jerry) Eisenberg.
Thelma Goldberg on the death of her beloved husband, Herman Goldberg.
The children of Marilyn (Lyn) Greensher, on the death of their beloved mother and our 
longtime member.
Herman Navon on the death of his beloved wife and longtime temple member, 
Blanche Navon.
Mark Nevins on the death of his beloved mother, Beatrice Rothman.
Eleanor Liebmann and Robin Simonson on the death of their beloved husband and 
father, Jack Liebmann.
Caren Kessler on the death of her beloved mother, Ella Bromberg.
Melody Schor on the death of her beloved grandfather, Parviz Shenassa.
Andrew Rosenberg on the death of his beloved father, Martin Rosenberg.
Sara Bucholtz and Talia, Dena and Ilan on the death of their beloved husband and 
father, Rabbi Adam Feldman.

Temple Beth Sholom
401 Roslyn Road
Roslyn Heights, NY  11577
(516) 621-2288 
www.tbsroslyn.org
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TEMPLE FAMILY

Thursday, 1/23
Speakers Congressman Tom Suozzi & 

Gun Violence Prevention Advocate & Educator,
Linda Biegel Schulman

Saturday, 2/1
CLUB TBS

UPCOMING

Events
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